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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – May begins with BSA swim testing which is key to being able to participate in the Canoe trip that we are also putting together in May.  Most of our meetings will focus on water activities.  As usual we plan to place flags at the National Cemetery in honor of those who gave their lives for our country.  The month wraps up with our Quarterly Court of Honor on May 29th.

Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.
May 1st, 7:00 PM  – Troop Meeting – Swim tests will be administered at St. Xavier High School

May 8th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – We will focus on Aquatics and the service patrol is Tiki.  Blue Cards are due in order to be recognized at the Court of Honor
May 15th, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meeting – Patrols will focus on preparing for the canoe trip

May 22nd, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting focusing on Aquatics.  Service Patrol is Legion.

May 29th, 7:00 PM – Court of Honor 
Flower Sale – The Flower sale is complete and while the final numbers will not be in for a while, it appears that it was another successful one.  The troop thanks all members who contributed to another successful year!

Swim Test – BSA swim tests will be administered to adults and scouts on May 1st at the St. Xavier High School pool.  No scout can participate in this year’s canoe trip unless they are certified as a BSA swimmer.  In addition, the summer camp at Friedlander will accept our certification to fulfill any swimmer requirements for any badges for which it is required.  This makes your time there a bit less of a time crunch, which is a good think.  
Canoe Trip – Our annual canoe trip will take place on the Elkhorn Creek this year on the weekend of May 18th.  As mentioned above, this year a scout must be a BSA Certified Swimmer in order to Canoe and Kayaking is available to scouts and adults who qualify.  There will be permission slips that must be signed for both our troop as well as the canoe company so be sure not to miss one.  Medical forms must also be current.
Handbook Info – This is just the highlight of a few of our parent/guardian responsibilities.  They can be found on page 28 of the Troop 243 handbook.  1) Be punctual for all drop offs and pick-ups.  Our adult leaders have things to do after meetings and camp outs and waiting for your son to be picked up is generally not part of the plan. 2) Complete uniforming is important especially if your son is sitting for a board of review.  A board will not be held if a scout does not have a complete uniform.  3) Participate 4) Read the Handbook 5) Show support by attending Courts of Honor 6) Help with the annual flower sale 7) Be a merit badge counselor if you can.  7) Attend leadership meetings and/or become a leader!

Board of Review Uniforms – Since a Court of Honor is coming up this month let’s review the uniform requirements for a rank Board of Review. Boards of Review are held every Wednesday. Your Scoutmaster Conference must have taken place before you request that a Board of Review be scheduled. You must then contact Jay Groves at audjayg@insightbb.com to prearrange an appointment. Mr. Groves needs a request with enough time to do the record review and cannot take "walk-ins".  The required full field uniforms include but are not limited to correct rank badge, Troop and Council badges, scout socks if you wear shorts, a scout belt, closed-toe Shoes and your scout book.  A board of review will have to be rescheduled if a scout shows up out of the class A/field uniform.  
Eagle Court of Honor – We recently celebrated an Eagle Court of Honor for 2 of our scouts who achieved Eagle rank.  Below are pictures from the celebration for Chris Gartner and Geoffrey Bohn.
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Troop Leadership Meetings – The Patrol Leader Council meeting is scheduled for May 19th, which is a week earlier than normal due to the Memorial Day holiday.  Scout leaders need to touch bases with the Senior Patrol Leader to confirm the time and place of the meeting.  You might discuss the site of the 2014 Summer Camp.  Adult leaders will meet May 20th at 7:00 for the ASM meeting and 8:00 for the committee meeting.  Every one is invited to all of our meetings.













On the Left Geoffrey pins his mentor pin on Joe Lynch and above, Chris pins his  mentor pin on Tom Kennedy.








To the left Chris & Geoffrey begin the celebration part of the occasion.





On the right, Tom Kennedy and Jim Berger perform the candle ceremony recognizing the 12 points of the Scout Law.








